Minutes
IDDA Board of Directors
April 27, 2011
Pocahontas County Courthouse
Prior to the convening of the meeting, drainage attorney Jim Hudson gave a brief presentation concerning a resolution he had prepared on the CRP buffer strip issue.
The meeting was convened at 9:40 a.m. by President Harlan Hansen. Other members present were  Myron Amdahl, Paul Beneke, Phil Condon, Don McGregor and Ron Smith.  Executive Director John Torbert was also present.  
Minutes from the March 2nd board meeting were approved as presented on motion by Smith and second by Beneke.   
John reported that he had visited Humboldt, Buena Vista and Dickinson Counties since the last board meeting.  
The financial report through the end of March 2011 was reviewed.  It was accepted on motion by Amdahl and second by Condon.
John updated the board on the status of the CFS program.
An update was provided on the secretary treasurer issue.  Our final insurance claim has been filed and we are awaiting reimbursement.  We have received a reimbursement check to cover our extra costs of investigation by the auditor.
John provided an update on legislation.  Three bills in which IDDA was actively involved have been signed by the Governor.  Funding for the ag drainage well program has not yet been resolved. 
John reported on the status of the legal cases in which IDDA is involved.  IDDA has filed a friend of the court brief in the Calhoun County railroad case which is currently before the Iowa Supreme Court.  The district court referred the New Farmer’s/Monona County case back to the EPC and NRC for further consideration when the judge found that the state had withheld material evidence in the case.  The Palo Alto County drainage assessment against the state had been approved by the state executive council.  
John reported that he has contracted with the Starlite Best Western in Fort Dodge for our annual meeting to be held on December 2, 2011.  
Harlan reported on the meeting he had been invited to involving a discussion on ag issues with USDA Secretary Tom Vilsack and EPA administrator Lisa Jackson.  
The board discussed the CRP buffer/nesting session issue.  On motion by Smith and second by McGregor, it was decided to have another attorney review the resolution prepared by Jim Hudson and to put the issue back on the agenda at the next board meeting.  
John stated that the mitigation issue on Iowa Plan wetlands had not yet been resolved.  
John felt it was time that IDDA once again ask for membership on the state technical committee of the NRCS.  We have made similar requests in the past to no avail.  On motion by McGregor and second by Beneke, it was approved that IDDA ask once again for membership.  
The next board meeting will be on June 29th at 9:00 a.m.  
Respectfully submitted,


John T. Torbert, CAE
Executive Director




